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�
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OFFICE HOURS: Monday−Thursday: 9AM−3PM; Friday: 9AM−Noon�

January 1/2, 2022 

Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God/ 

The Epiphany of the lord 

 

�

MASS SCHEDULE�

�

             Fall/Winter�

Saturday.................5:00 PM�

Sunday....7:30, 9:00 & Noon�

�

      Weekday�

Mon., Tues. Wed. & Fri.: 8:00 AM�

�

 Thursday....12:10 PM �

�

Our Mother of Perpetual Help Devotion 

following the 8:00 AM Mass on 

Wednesday�

�

               STAFF�

Pastor, Rev. Thomas Brooks�

�

Permanent Deacon, �

Rev. Mr. Richard Winschel,�

�

Transitional Deacon, �

Rev. Mr. Nicholas Fratus�

�

Pastoral Minister, Cindy Riefstahl�

�

Faith Formation Leader, Jennifer Humes�

�

Administrative Assistant, Patti Prindle �

�

�

Director of Sacred Music, Corey Spacht�

�

School  Principal Team:,Mrs. Amy Kloss, 

Ms. Nancy Pierce�

St. Gregory 

Thaumaturgus, 

Wonder�Worker, 

inspire us to a�

more lively faith,�

hope and charity�

through prayer,�

love for God and 

generous service�

to God’s people.�

�

Amen!�

“They were overjoyed at seeing the star, and on entering the 

house, they saw the child with Mary his mother.  They pros-

trated themselves and did him homage.  Then they opened 

their treasures and offered him gifts of gold, frankincense 

and myrrh.”        Matthew 2:10�11�

             �

�



ST. GREGORY THAUMATURGUS CHURCH� NORTH EAST, PA�

�

�

�

�

  �

�

Saint Gregory Thaumaturgus Parish At A Glance... 

SACRAMENT INFORMATION�

Baptism � A baptism preparation session is required of all parents 

wishing to have their child(ren) baptized.  Parents must pre�register 

for the session.   Baptisms are celebrated during Mass, following the 

last Mass on Sunday, or by special arrangement.  Please schedule by 

calling the Parish Office.�

�

First Reconciliation/Eucharist – Children entering the 2

nd

 & 3

rd 

grades and who are active in the Faith Formation process (including 

St. Gregory Parish School children) are eligible to enter the sacra-

mental preparation sessions.  Sacraments are celebrated in late winter 

and spring.�

�

Confirmation – High School youth who are entering the 11

th

 grade 

and who are active in the Faith Formation process or attend a Catho-

lic High School are eligible to enter the Confirmation preparation 

program.  Sessions begin in the fall and Confirmation is celebrated in 

the spring.�

�

Matrimony � Call the Parish Office at least 6 months prior to the 

anticipated wedding date.  Church date and arrangements should pre-

cede all other wedding plans.�

�

Anointing of the Sick � The Sacrament is available to all those who 

are seriously ill or advanced in age.  Please call the Parish Office to 

request a visit by the priest.�

�

Reconciliation � The sacrament is celebrated weekly on Saturday 

from 4:00 � 4:30 PM, or by request.   There are two multi�parish cel-

ebrations during Advent and Lent.�

 �

PARISHIONER INFORMATION�

We are a welcoming Family of Faith who rejoice in God’s many 

blessings!  All members of the Parish receive envelopes and parish 

mailings.  St. Gregory Parish is a Sacrificial Giving Parish, commit-

ted to serving the Lord through use of God�given time, talent and 

treasure.  Please use the membership form in the bulletin or visit the 

Parish Office to register.�

�

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD�

Children ages 4�10 are invited to participate in a special Liturgy 

of the Word during the 9:00 AM Sunday Mass.�

�

BULLETIN INFORMATION�

Groups or individuals wishing to have information published in the 

bulletin are asked to submit the information in writing, by e�mail or 

by phone call by Monday at 1:00 PM.  �

�

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults)  �

Interested in the Catholic Faith?  Desire to receive the Sacraments 

you missed like Reconciliation, Eucharist or Confirmation?  The 

R.C.I.A. process is meant for you!  Please call the Parish Office for 

more information.�

�

PRAYER LINE�

Add your request for prayer by calling Rosemary Repko at 814�

602�6271�

�

THE DIOCESE OF ERIE�

Including the office for The Protection Of Children and Youth�

http://www.eriercd.org/protectyouth.htm �

�

�

A Welcoming Family Of Faith               

        In The Heart Of  

   North East, Pennsylvania 

St. Gregory Church�

48 South Pearl St. 814�725�9691�

Pastor, Rev. Thomas Brooks�

�

             Permanent Deacon, �

       Rev. Mr. Richard Winschel�

St. Gregory Parish Office�

and Our Mother of �

Perpetual Help Chapel�

136 W. Main St.�

814�725�9691�

Fax 814�725�1225�

www.stgregoryparish.info�

stgregs@roadrunner.com�

�

St. Gregory Parish School�

140 W. Main St.�

814�725�4571  �

Fax 814�725�4572�

gregory1@stgregs.net�

www.stgregs.net�

St. Gregory Cemetery�

West Main St. & Brickyard Rd�

814�725�9691�

 Celebrating Our 146th Anniversary   

       As A Parish Family And The  

   96th Anniversary Of Our Church 



Dear Members and Friends of the St. Gregory Parish Family,�

          A very happy and blessed New Year 2022 to you, and a most joyous celebration of the Epiphany of the 

Lord as well!  Like last weekend, as Christmas led us immediately into the celebration of the Holy Family of 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph; this weekend we begin by honoring Mary as “The Holy Mother of God,” and then 

immediately consider the revelation of her Son as the Messiah, the long� awaited Savior of the world.  The vis-

it of the magi, as recalled in the Gospel of St. Matthew, clearly reminds us of Jesus’ identity and His great love 

for all peoples everywhere!�

     When you consider the Solemnities we are celebrating this weekend, friends, don’t they both remind you of 

gift�giving?  Please think about that for a moment.  Thanks to Mary’s generous cooperation with God’s plan, 

“Love” is born into the world!  We are still, in this New Year and always, blessed to share in the mystery of 

Christ’s birth, life, death and resurrection to new life!  Certainly we all cherish everything that God’s “Love�

Gift” means to us � including the years we have here as well as the eternity that is God’s promise to all of His 

faithful!  �

     The magi clearly remind us of gift�giving as they present their own gifts of “gold, frankincense, and 

myrrh.” (Matthew 2,11) These may seem like unusual gifts to present to an infant, but they are not unusual gifts 

to be presented to the King of Kings!  “Gold” is certainly an appropriate gift for the Lord God, King of heav-

en and earth.  Likewise, “frankincense” is a gift that is offered to a Deity.  “Myrrh” is used to anoint a body 

for burial and reflects early insight into Jesus’ mission to die and rise for our salvation.  Mary’s gift is “Love!”  

The gifts of the magi are reminders of the magnitude of God’s great Gift to the world and a revelation of who 

He was, who He is � Redeemer of us all!�

     With that in mind, I would like to seize this opportunity to thank you, all the members of the St. Gregory 

Parish Family, for your generosity both now and throughout the entire 

year past.  Much like the magi of old, you, the “wise ones” of today, rec-

ognize Jesus as God’s “Love�Gift” to the world and you want to respond 

in some way.  Your “Gold” shines bright in the generous way you offer 

your material resources to assist us in our ministries and in our outreach to 

the less fortunate.  Your “Frankincense” rises up to God with your devo-

tion and many prayers for family, friends, the members of our community 

and all those who need them. Your “Myrrh” is presented through your 

faith in the power of life over death and your encouragement of all those 

who have suffered the loss of a loved one.  Our “gifts” are many, my 

friends, and we offer them in imitation of our Blessed Mother, with a 

grand “Yes” in eagerness that God’s plan might be fulfilled through our 

faith, hope and charity!�

     Due to the early publication date of this bulletin, I feel compelled to 

share with you that I haven’t actually seen the church completely decorat-

ed for Christmas, heard the choir sing one Christmas Hymn, listened to 

one proclamation of the Gospel heralding Jesus’ birth or one reflection on 

it.  That being said, I have every confidence that everything we see and 

hear will be so very beautiful and uplifting. I offer you my sincere thanks 

for all your help as well as to our wonderful parish staff who lead by example when it comes to generous ser-

vice.  You are truly appreciated, one and all!�

     The one certainty about this entire festive season is this, my friends: Jesus has arrived!  The revelation of 

the prophets has been fulfilled in Emmanuel, “God with us!” Let’s celebrate that, and always do our best to 

share our joy in God’s “Love�Gift” with others throughout the New Year and always!�

     In closing, I offer you the wonderful blessing that comes to us from the Book of Numbers for day number 

one of 2022:�

               “The Lord bless you and keep you!�

                 The Lord let His face shine upon you and be gracious to you!�

                The Lord look upon you kindly and give you peace!”  (Numbers 6,24�26)�

�

            Fr. Tom  �



The Christmas Elves are at it again!�

�

Many thanks to all of those who 

have been so generous in offering 

their gifts of time and talent to �

help create a beautiful �

environment for Christmas �

and the Christmas Season!�

Cursillo Weekends Planned For The Spring�

�

The Erie Cursillo Movement is currently planning 

and accepting candidate applications for a Men’s 

Cursillo Feb. 11�13, 2022, and a Women’s Cursillo 

April 29 to May 1, 2022. Applications can be 

found at�www.eriecursillo.org�or by calling the 

Cursillo office at 814�824�1119. If interested, ask 

someone you know who has completed a Cursillo 

weekend to serve as your sponsor.�



Congratulations to Cindy Riefstahl, winner of the 

Christmas Lottery Tree and Mary Triana, winner 

of the Christmas Lottery Wreath.�

Thank you to our young friends who pulled the 

winning tickets!�

�

The Wonder�Workers are most appreciative of all 

who were able to support their raffle and bake 

sale!�

                  Happy New Year! 
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   You never know who you will meet on�

      the annual Miller Mistletoe Mile!�

�

Parishioners Marcia Grafius and �

Adrienne Hassenplug were among the many �

who joined together to support a good cause �

and show our community spirit!�

               Child Protection and Creating �

                        Safe Environments�

Online Gaming:� 72% of teens, both male and fe-

male (ages 13�17) play video games. More than half 

of those teens said they have made new friends 

online. The National Center for Missing & Exploit-

ed Children analysis of Cyber Tipline reports has 

found that gaming platforms are more often used in 

the online enticement of young boys than any other 

group of children. It is important for parents to talk 

to their child about safety in online gaming. Some 

important questions to ask are: Have you ever been 

cyberbullied while gaming? Do you know what in-

formation is OK to share about yourself while gam-

ing? Has anyone talked about sex while you were 

gaming or asked you to send pictures of yourself? If 

your child answers yes, report the matter to law en-

forcement. �

Visit�www.eriercd.org/childprotection/�for addition-

al resources. �

Pray For Our Members In The Military�

�

Sergeant 1

st

 Class Gregory Artise, Fort Sill, OK�

�

PV2 Cody Denton, US Army, Fort Stewart�

�

Warrant Officer Tommy Carey, US Army�

�

Specialist Tucker Ditrich, US Army, Fort Riley, 

Kansas�

�

Lt. Col. Andrew A. Dulin USAF Fort Meade, Mary-

land�

�

Major Michelle Bostic Dulin USAF, Quantico, VA�

�

Cpt. Christopher K. Braun, Jr. USAF, Shaw AFB, 

SC�

�

Specialist Sean Newara, US Army, Fort Drum, NY�

�

Jon Jobczynski USAF, Senior Airman, Fort Walton, 

FL�

�

Lt. “jg” Alexander Mobilia, US Navy, USS Lake 

Erie, Pacific�

�

A1C  Marissa Hodges, USAF, 171

st

 Air Refueling 

Wing, Pittsburgh, PA�

�

SSG. Jeremy Jon Gullo, US Army, Kuwait�

�

For changes/additions call Barb : 814�873�5746�

�

Prayer for the Military�

Lord, hold Your troops in Your loving hands.  Pro-

tect them as they protect us.  Bless them and their 

families for the selfless acts they perform for us in 

our time of need.  We ask this in Jesus’ name.   

Amen.      �



Football Lottery Winners�

                         �

Week  14�

1st Place� �       Michelle Manley                Points: 130              �

2nd Place�           Cassandra Reed                  Points: 129                          �

3rd Place Tie      Dan Cowher/ Bill Goetz/   Points: 126�

                            Bill Near�

Lowest  Tie    �  Dorothy Rydelski               Points: 18�

                            �

 

 

 

     �

 No class on January 2nd�

Classes resume January 9, 2022�

�

Faith Formation Community Service 

Project coming in the New Year.�

�

********************************�

�

       Confirmation Sessions:�

�

January 16, 23�

�

Confirmation Class meets in the Parish Family 

Room (lower level of the Church) from �

1:00�2:30 PM �

 

For more information or if you any concerns call 

Jen Humes at 814�450�6533 or email at 

jhumes@roadrunner.com�

�
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 The 7th and 8th grade students of St. Gregory School would like�

 to thank all of those who were able to support our �

 “Holiday Light Spectacular!”�



EPIPHANY OF THE LORD                                                                                                                       JANUARY 2, 2022�

�

� St. Gregory Church Membership Form  (Please drop Membership Form into the offertory basket or mail to Parish Office)�

� �

       Name__________________________________Phone___________________________�

�

� Address_________________________________________________________________�

�

□ New Registration�

□ Change of Address�

□ Moving out of Parish�

□ Want Envelopes�

              

 

�

�

�

SATURDAY, January 1�

�

10:00 AM�All Parishioners Living & Deceased�

�

5:00 PM�Charles Piazza�His brother John Piazza�

�

�

SUNDAY, January 2�

7:30 AM�Carolyn Anderson�Rexford�Marcia Carll�

�

9:00 AM�Paul Hitchcock�Bob & Penny Hitchcock�

�

Noon � Mark Walter�The Ganzer Family�

�

MONDAY, January 3�

8:00 AM�Marty Houser� Moffat Family�

�

TUESDAY, January 4�

8:00 AM� Barbara Marchini�Moffat Family�

�

9:00 AM� School Mass for Students and Faculty Only�

  �

WEDNESDAY, January 5�

8:00 AM �Elaine Nejman� Vienna Cocuzzi�

�

THURSDAY, January 6�

12:10 PM� Don Keough�Wife Mitzi�

�

FRIDAY, January 7�

8:00 AM �Louis Newara� Bob O’Leary�

�

 �

SATURDAY, January 8�

�

5:00 PM�Sam & Rosina Piazza�Their Son John Piazza�

�

�

SUNDAY, January 9�

7:30 AM�Sam & Marie Chimera�Daughter�

�

9:00 AM�Rosaria Ardillo Dodd�Rosaria Hitchcock & Mary 

Jo Newara�

�

Noon � Parishioners Living & Deceased�

�

�

The SANCTUARY LAMP is burning this�

week in honor of �

The Blessed Sacrament�

and in memory of�

Charles & Josephine Dilimone�

        by Daughter Charlotte�

�

Confessions will be heard on Saturday �

from 4:00�4:30 PM.  �

WEEKLY OFFERTORY COLLECTION�

December 18/19, 2021�

� � Envelopes Mailed��������������������������������������������������������������596�

� � Regular Envelopes Used�����������������������������������������������������89��

       Amount in Adult's Envelopes����������������������������������$4,577.00�

       Loose��������������������������������������������������������������������������$265.00�

�    Building Maintenance�������������������������������������������������$350.00�

       Electronic Giving ������������������������������������������������������$538.30�

       Christmas Flowers �������������������������������������������������������$30.00�

        TOTAL  ……….………............................... .....$5,760.30�

Fiscal year�to�date offertory collection................  $189,343.24�

Fiscal year�to�date offertory budget….................  $192,307.75�

First Friday�

�

The Blessed Sacrament will be ex-

posed for adoration after the 8:00 

AM Mass on Friday, January 7th 

until noon.�

�

Please remember our deceased in your prayers…�

�

                  James Mankoski�

�

    �

         Eternal rest grant unto him O Lord�

WEEKLY OFFERTORY COLLECTION�

�

Due to the early transmittal date for the �

bulletin, the Parish financial data for �

December 24/25/26 is not available.�
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Knights of Columbus
St. Alphonsus Ligouri

Council   #4262
                 Charity      Unity
                 Fraternity  Patriotism

Contact the Rectory for information

William D. Elkin Funeral Home
65 South Lake Street

725-4511
Timothy P. Elkin, F.D.  •  William D. Elkin, F.D.

Pre-Arrangements Available

814-899-9900

2250 East 33rd Street
Erie, PA 16510

OLLINGER
PLUMBING, HEATING
& AIR CONDITIONING

	 Residential • Commercial
	 Quality Installations
	 & Service
	 899-2809

www.northeastnurses.com

	 John E. Dudzinski, D.O.
	 Philip C. DeVore D.O.
	 Board Certified Family Practice
	 115 East Main
	 “Health For the Whole Family”

	 Call  725-8774  For an appointmentParishioner

HAGAN
business machines

copy • fax • print • scan • postage • mailing
document management solutions

“THE SERVICE LEADER”

814-456-7521

725-4505
www.bowersfuneralhome.com

92 South Lake Street
North East, PA 16428

THIS SPACE IS

Rizzo’s ContractingRizzo’s Contracting
RoofingRoofing

Hand Nailed Roofs for over 46 years!Hand Nailed Roofs for over 46 years!
Roofing/Siding • General ContractingRoofing/Siding • General Contracting

Additions • Lead Paint CertifiedAdditions • Lead Paint Certified
CALL US FOR YOUR FREE ESTIMATESCALL US FOR YOUR FREE ESTIMATES

725-5646 / 449-7396725-5646 / 449-7396

	 BOB MARTIN, CLU
	 State Farm Insurance
10425 W Main Rd, North East, PA

814-725-3300
Toll Free 800-445-6044

Proudly Serving North East Since 1992!
Joseph O’Leary, DDS • G. Peter Moylan, DMD • Chad O’Leary, DDS

35 W. Main St., North East, PA 16428   814-725-4705

5416 East Lake Road
Erie, PA 16511
814-899-8600

www.brevillier.org 

Ball Pavilion
Short Term Rehab
Long Term Nursing Care

Barnabas Court
Licensed Personal Care, 
Residency & Independent 
Living.

Conrad House
Independent Living

716-736-7637
10775 W. Lake Rd, Ripley, NY

Ed Rickrode’s 
Barber & Styling
Ed Rickrode, Owner

814-899-8999
3311 Buffalo Rd, Erie

Contact Tim Weir
to place an ad today! 
tweir@4LPi.com or

(800) 477-4574 x6568

ROSSBACHER INSURANCE 
SERVICE INCORPORATED
Auto, Home, Life, Business

725-2222

Insulated & Waterproof
15-year Warranty

One Day Installation
Call us!

800-273-0127

Foundation WallsFoundation Walls
& Basements& Basements


